CHURCH OF CHRIST THE KING

PASTORAL ADVISORY COMMITTEE

MINUTES OF MEETING
MAY 28, 2019
The meeting was opened with a prayer by Father Lemlin.  Members present were Jim O’Leary, Rita Selby, Steve Kenney, Kristen Gallagher, Jim McLellan and Walter Richardson.

The minutes of the previous meeting were reviewed. Rita Selby made a motion to approve the minutes which was seconded by Jim O’Leary and unanimously approved.

1)  MAY BREAKFAST
Father Lemlin reported that the May Breakfast was financially successful and was a good experience at the community level.  There is a need for a stove top griddle and an insulated coffee container.  These items will be purchased.

2) SCOUTS

Jim McLellan advised that the scout activities are winding down.  The Boy Scouts are doing well and the Cub Scouts have a good core group.

3) GRANDMA’S ATTIC 

Rita Selby reported that from March 30th to May 22nd 539 people were served.  She also noted that soon Grandma’s Attic will have been open for 10 years
4) FAITH FORMATION

Father Lemlin reported that faith formation is completed.  First communion consisted of 6 children and 12 were confirmed.  There will soon be the first baptism of the year.
5) BAZAAR

Kristen Gallagher advised the committee that a Bazaar Committee meeting will be held on Thursday May 30th.

6) MAINTENANCE

Father Lemlin noted that 8-10 more trees had been removed.  Also the siding project for the rectory will be looked into again.  It had been delayed due to the previous bidder being unable to do the job due to an injury.

7) PROPOSAL

Father Lemlin advised the committee that Father Fleming is now the pastor of Saints John and James and that St Mary’s is merging with Saints John and James.  Christ the King Church will continue to interact with Saints John and James.  There is already a working relationship with confirmation and Knights of Columbus.

8) FINANCES

Father Lemlin announced that the finance committee had approved the budget.  As in the past few years money from the bazaar will be transferred to the maintenance account.  Also the 25 Week Club will be starting soon and a mailing will be going out.

9) CAPITAL CAMPAIGN
A diocese capital campaign is in progress and meeting will on Tuesday September 10th at 2 pm and 6:30 pm.  Also there will be presentations and a video at Masses later in the month.
The next meeting will be held on September 17, 2019
There being no further business Rita Selby made a motion to adjourn which was seconded by Kristen Gallagher. and unanimously approved.

